LAS VEGAS HIGH SCHOOL ALUMNI ASSOCIATION

MINUTES OF BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING – 06/24/13
A meeting of the Las Vegas High School Alumni Association (“LVHSAA”) Board of Directors was held at Patty Haack’s home.  Six out of nine board members were present.  Historian Joe Thomson was also present.
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President Rollie Gibbs opened the meeting.  Rollie then asked Patty Haack, Secretary/Treasurer, to conduct the remainder of the meeting.

Minutes of Prior Meeting
The minutes of the April 7, 2013 meeting were reviewed and unanimously approved by attending board members.
Financial Report
The LVHSAA Income and Expense Statement and Balance Sheet as of 06/24/13 were reviewed and unanimously approved by attending board members.  Expenses paid since the last meeting were reviewed and approved unanimously by the board.  
2013 Budget

The 2013 budget was reviewed and unanimously approved by the board.  

COMMITTEE UPDATES
Class Reunions
Classes of 1943, 1948, 1953, 1958, 1963, 1968 and 1973 are all planning to celebrate their reunions on September 6 and at the Wildcat Reunion on September 7.  Their information has been posted on our website.  

Fund Raising

Sandy Pettit Backus announced that we will be having a tour of Jim Roger’s Sunbelt Auto Museum on October 19, 2013.  A flyer is being sent along with the Wildcat Reunion mailing. Board members will be supplied with extra copies to give out, as attendance is not limited to alumni.  Matt Shlisky reported that most of the local theaters don’t do much during the summer months.  Sandy said we will also do a tour of the Art and Shirley Goldstroms’ museums, but probably not until February, 2014.  
Grants
There was no update on grants.
Historian Update

Joe Thomson is collecting photos for the Wildcat Reunion display, program, and slide show on history of both LVHS campuses.  
Membership
Patty reported that we currently have 377 paid members (up from 368 in February), including 98 lifetime members (3 new since February), and a total of 399 members in good standing (up from 384 in February).  There are 60 (down from 64) memberships expired as of 09/30/12.  
Mentoring Program

There has been no activity.
Scholarships

Chairman Matt Shlisky reported that scholarship winners were given our letters as part of their graduation packets.  Three have sent thank you letters and copies of their UNLV acceptance letters.  Matt will check with the school to see if our scholarship can be listed on their website.
Senior Squares

The monument is completed and totally paid for, plus we have funds left in reserve for any possible maintenance in the future!  Rollie had additional pavers put around the back of the monument.  The plaque listing donors, plus replacements for the two stolen plaques, have been ordered and should be here soon.  Once they are installed, 8”x10” photos of the completed project will be made and presented to the contractors that donated time and materials and worked on the project.  Joe Thomson volunteered to shop for frames.  A motion was made, seconded and approved to spend a maximum of $275 for the frames and photos.  It was decided that we would also give one to LVHS to put in their Centennial Room.
Vehicle Donation Program

There has been no activity.
Website and Facebook

Dave Williams reported that he has added “Brown Paper Tickets” to the Wildcat Reunion page of our website so alumni can pay for their reservations on-line.  He has also added a “Class Year Unknown” category on the In Memoriam page for those that we cannot verify which class they were in.   
Wildcat Reunion

The flyers are being mailed on July 3.  The next meeting will be on July 18th.  Bency Manglicmot, LVHS Dean of Students, has joined our committee and has been extremely helpful already.  
OLD BUSINESS

Parent/Student Newsletter and Desert Breeze
Matt will contact Bency Manglicmot about articles in the next Parent/Student Newsletter and Desert Breeze.
Annual Membership Meeting & Elections

The LVHSAA Annual Membership Meeting was held on May 30, 2013 in the cafeteria of the Las Vegas Academy.    Three board members (Carole Inghram Montalto, Kae Jones Bogdanovich and Matt Shlisky) were re-elected.  

2014 Yearbook Ad

Matt will contact the school about putting our ad in the 2014 yearbook.
NEW BUSINESS
Homecoming Parade

The LVHS Homecoming will be on Friday, October 18.  Rollie will be out-of-town, so Matt volunteered to use his truck to tow the Wildcat float.  
Proposed Honorary Lifetime Member

Tim McRoberts (1970) sent an e-mail suggesting that Coach Warren Okelberry be made a Honorary Lifetime Member in recognition of his dedicated service to LVHS.  The board agreed that Coach Okelberry should be recognized; however, he is not eligible to be an Honorary Lifetime Member according to our Bylaws, which state:  "the Board of Directors of the Corporation (the "Board" or the “Board of Directors”) may extend honorary membership to persons not otherwise eligible who have provided significant support to the School or the Corporation (“Honorary Members”)".  Those “otherwise eligible” include students, faculty and administration.  Note:  Patty checked with our legal counsel on June 25.  They advised that the only way we could make a faculty member an honorary member of the LVHSAA would be to amend our bylaws.  An e-mail was sent to Tim advising him of this and advising him that we agree that Coach Okelberry should be recognized and that maybe we will present him with some type of award.  This will be discussed again at our next board meeting.
Wildcat Float

Rollie suggested that we look into purchasing speakers for the Wildcat Float before the Homecoming (which will be on October 18).  We had problems with the speakers during the Helldorado Parade on May 18.  Dave Williams volunteered to research speakers and costs.  This will be discussed again at our next meeting.
NEXT BOARD OF DIRECTOR’S MEETING

The next board meeting will be on Monday, July 29, 2013 at 6:30 p.m. at Patty’s home.  
Any corrections to these minutes will gladly be accepted at the next meeting.

Respectfully submitted,

Patricia M. Haack, Secretary/Treasurer

LVHS Alumni Association
